LYMPSTONE PARISH COUNCIL

The Parish Council and VAT – report of the Clerk
Background

You may be aware that I attended a VAT course for Local Councils, two weeks ago.
The main purpose in attending was to seek clarification and re assurance that VAT matters were being handled correctly, particularly in relation to receiving donations and purchasing goods or services for others.

Information

I have recently referred to an article in one of the magazines that seemed to show that Parsih Councils could receive donations and use the money for specific purposes. And still reclaim the VAT as part of its activities.

Attendance on the Course has demonstrated that this is not quite the case.

The Parish Council can receive donations from others provided that this is given freely and without restriction.  In such a case the Parish Council might be able to reclaim VAT on purchases.

However, if a donation is given for a specific purpose, then it is not given freely and so any VAT cannot be reclaimed.

When can VAT be reclaimed?

In general, the Parish Council can reclaim VAT if:
It orders goods or services in its own name,

It receives the goods or services,

The invoice is in the name of the Parish Council.

It pays for something with its own money or from specific grant if that is paid net of VAT.

It retains ownership of any goods that are purchased

The goods are used by the Parish Council or the Parish Council makes them available to others in the Parish for the Council’s non business activities.
This process has been used in the past to donate goods or services to others in lieu of a financial grant and this is a legitimate part of the parish Council’s non-business activities.

Effects
The effect of this is to change the view that the Parish Council could receive donations from other Groups in the Parish for a specific purpose.  The recent purchase of tables for the Village Hall is an example.  In this case money was given to the Parish Council for a specific purpose and ownership of the goods is held by the VHMC and Garden Club.

To overcome this, the tables should be made available to any Group in the Village if they need them.  This should not be limited to users of the Village Hall.

On this occasion there is a VAT element of £250.  This should not be reclaimed unless the VHMC and Garden Club agree that the tables can be used by other Groups and can be marked up as such.

I have made this request to both organisations.

